
  

 

July 21, 2025 

 

Mary Buck 

Tierra Piedra Ranch LLC  

6410 N Santa Fe, Suite B 

Oklahoma City, OK 73116 

 

RE:      Tierra Piedra Gravel Pit - File No. M-2009-081, 

 Amendment (AM-1) 

 Increase acreage to 9.99 acres 

 

Dear Mary Buck: 

 

Your Amendment application for the Tierra Piedra Gravel Pit 110c Construction Materials Reclamation 

Permit, which is located in Archuleta County has been filed.  All comment and review periods began on 

July 21, 2025. A decision date has been set for August 20, 2025.  

 

Newspaper publication of a notice (published once) regarding the filing of your application and 

transmittal of a copy of the notice to all owners of record of surface and mineral rights, holders of any 

recorded easements, and all owners of record of lands that are within 200 feet of the boundary of the 

affected land is required within 10 days of submittal. You must submit proof of the notice and mailings, 

such as Certified Mail Return Receipt Requested, to the Division prior to the decision date. 

 

Please be reminded that all operators must contact the Colorado Department of Public Health and 

Environment, Water Quality Control Division regarding storm water permits. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact me by telephone at (720) 793-3041, or by email at 

Chris.girardi@state.co.us. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

 

Chris M. Girardi 

Environmental Protection Specialist 

 

cc:  Ryan Clark 
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